MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 17TH APRIL 2003

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Simon Cross -  Vice Chairman





Mrs J. Axon





Sara Grayson





Neil Child





Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor





Malcolm Shakesby – County Councillor

APOLOGIES


Adrian Cullinane

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

Mr Voyce of Highwood Farm together with Roz Beck and partner were present at the meeting to talk about their views on the planning application 6/2003/322 for Jason Wareham of Roebuck Farm.   Their properties were directly attached to Roebuck Farm.    The concerns were mainly related to the access as it exists to Mr Wareham’s property and the problems that are currently being caused.   

There is no means of effectively disposing of surface water which runs down the driveway and into the overgrown ditch at the front of the property.   The water gathers farm manure from the cattle yard and turns to slurry before it reaches the road. This softens the ground and after prolonged rain causes flooding on the road. Mr Wareham has a large cattle lorry for which both Mr Voyce and Roz Beck consider the access along the lane and to the farm inadequate. The movement of the lorry is contributing to the deterioration and narrowing of the road. 

Those persons present did not have any problem with the planning application as such for a mobile home but considered this should not be considered now when the surrounding problems needed to be addressed first. The Chairman pointed out that the Parish Council could only consider the issues directly related to the siting of the mobile home and Mr Wareham stated that he had already been granted an operators licence from that location.  

Roz Beck was also concerned on environmental issues.  The run off was contaminating her ponds.  If Mr Wareham’s activities in farming were to increase the situation could become worse.   

Mr. Wareham stated that if a mobile home was situated there would be less traffic movement as he and his partner would be living on site.  He would be putting in a septic tank.   Looking at the plans, clarification was needed as to the actual situation of the mobile home which would be a three bedroom unit.

The Vice Chairman asked if Mr Wareham would be prepared to accept temporary permission for the mobile home and the above issues were not dealt with, then full permission should not be given. Mr Wareham said he that whilst he would like full permission he would accept these conditions.   

After much discussion, the Chairman suggested the Parish Council support temporary permission for two years subject to adequate drainage being installed and septic tank facilities for the mobile home.   After this time full permission could then be considered.

On a vote four Councillors were in favour and one against.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the last two meetings held on 11th March and 20th March as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING

1. DCA re Housing Needs Survey  -  A letter had been received from Andy Lloyd together with a six page questionnaire.  The Chairman said this was too long in its present form and had to be tailored to the needs of East Stoke.  It was the intention to attach this to the Newsletter but the Chairman would ask Mr Lloyd for an electronic copy and the matter was deferred until next meeting.

2. Footpath Liaison Officers  -  This had been put in the Newsletter and we would await enquiries from anyone interested.

3. Middlefield Play Area  - An article had been put in the Newsletter.  Barry Quinn had still to speak to Malcolm Barnes about a field to use for fund raising.  Sara Grayson offered to contact Malcolm.  The Chairman had recently received forms for a Lottery Grant.

4. Duckhill Site  -  Barry Quinn confirmed the results of the analysis had been received by DCC and the run off was nothing out of the ordinary.

5. Hawkins Trust  -  A  list of recipients for eggs together with the Newsletter was handed out.

6. Vacancy for Councillor  -  A letter had been received from Peter Aston at PDC to say there had been no enquiries and it was now in order to fill the vacancy by co-option.   The vacancy was mentioned in the Newsletter and the Council would await anyone interested to contact the Clerk.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1. 6/2003/284 and 285 – Monkey World – Erection of animal hospital and toilet black.

         The Clerk had contacted the Planning Dept by the Clearance Date so PDC would

         be aware of our concerns over these applications and make sure they were brought

         up at the full Planning Meeting on 23rd April.

         The Monitoring Committee had met to discuss the applications and they objected to the

         plans on the following grounds:-

(a) The animal hospital refers to the replacement of an existing facility but no information could be found out as to what the square footage was.

Nobody from Monkey World could tell the Monitoring Committee where the existing facility was or what the future was of that building was.

(b) Regarding the Toilet Block, this was considered to be too close to the main road and no detail was given of the screening from the road.

There was no suitable septic tank or drainage scheme shown.

Also there was concern over the disposal of human and animal waste together with the danger of cross contamination.

A letter would be written to PDC detailing these points and listing general points that we considered worthy of note, i.e.

· The timing of the applications tended to be such that there was insufficient time for our Council to

debate the issues.

· The applications tended to always raise queries but requests for further information by the  Monitoring Committee are denied and PDC Planning seem to be unaware of some of the issues.

· Several of the recent applications refer to replacing existing inadequate facilities but details of the old buildings are not always provided.   For example, the recent replacement Lemur House was twice the size of the previous facility.

· There is no co-ordinated long term plan for the development of Monkey World and the Parish Council would expect a business of this size to have a 10 year plan.

· The drip fed plans currently being received by the Parish Council do not conform to the District and Local Plan.

· There are no suitably scaled plans to show all of the new facilities in context in order to determine whether they are in line with the Inspectors view on the density of development that should be permitted within the Monkey World site.

· The overall approach is in the Parish Council’s view deliberate obfuscation on the part of Monkey World.

Malcolm Shakesby and Liz Rudd would also be going to take up these matters with PDC.   Malcolm Shakesby had requested from Mike Grime a location plan 1-500 scale of the SS46 area to make sure this plan matched up with the Local Plan.   Malcolm Shakesby had this day found out that the Monkey World venture had been run as a limited company since being opened and not as a charity as originally believed.   He also considered that this organisation should be putting something back into the local community instead of always taking out.

2. 6/2003/290 – MOD – Construction of Tank Trench Bovington – Retrospective

Barry Quinn explained that a trench had already been dug on the training area (but in the wrong place) to enable the new Royal Engineer Challenger tank to lay bridges. 

The Parish Council have no objections.

3. 6/2003/299 – Mr and Mrs K. Barnes, 2 Manor Farm Cottages – Erection of replacement garage.

The Parish Council have not objections.

4. 6/2003/307 – Freshwater Biological Association – Change of use from laboratory to visiting

staff accommodation.

The Vice Chairman had concerns that the number of units within the existing farmhouse was too many and would create more traffic on the small lanes leading to the area.  If the size was scaled down then he could support the application.

A vote was taken and 4 parish councillors were in favour and 1 against.

5. 6/2003/312 – Mr and Mrs K. Wilkie, Hethfelton – Alterations and extension to existing stable block 

to form games room and residential accommodation.

No objections were raised by the Parish Council but a note should be made to PDC to make sure the 

condition as set out in letter from Terry Wood to PDC that an agreement should be entered into

to ensure this building remains part of the main house be adhered to.

6. 6/2003/322 – Jason Wareham, Roebuck Farm – Site Mobile Home.

See under heading of Public Participation at beginning of Minutes.

PAST PLANNING

1.  6/2002/488 – C.J. Barnes – Refused.

2. 6/2002/1033 – DCC re Timber Shredding – Decision Notice to allow business until 2006.

3. 6/2003/133 – Mrs K. Barnes – Granted with 9 conditions

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. Letter received from DAPTC re Travellers detailing temporary stopping places to which Travellers could be directed.  Sites listed.  Letter read out to meeting.

2. Town and Parish Council Reception on 9th July. – Letter received from DCC.  Return form detailing names of two Parish Councillors to attend, i.e. Barry Quinn and one other.

3. Requests for donations from Air Ambulance and Winged Fellowship. Put on hold for time being.

4. Dorset Heritage Strategy – Copy received from DCC.  Chairman to read at his leisure!

5. Crime and Disorder Partnership – Neil Child handed letter.

6. Parish Plans – New material received from DCA.  Chairman to peruse and bring to next meeting.

FINANCE

S. Barrett – Three months Salary and Expenses £399.96

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. The Chairman gave a short report on the Chairman’s evening held with DAPTC.  He requested the Clerk to send a copy of the latest Newsletter to DAPTC and ask if there had been any Minutes produced from that meeting.

2. It was reported that 2 steps were broken on the footpath which runs in Church Lane between the River Lab and Manor Farm.   The steps were wooden with mesh and have completely disintegrated.

Malcolm Shakesby suggested the Clerk report this to Terry Sweeney of DCC.

3. The footpath running alongside the A352 from the Churchyard to Kemps Hotel was cracking and breaking up.   The verges were also overgrown.  Malcolm Shakesby offered to contact DCC.

4. Mrs Axon reported she had received complaints about the visual aspect of the Church Tower now that repairs had finished.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

22nd May – Annual General Meeting.

